

8th May 2016

## **Newsletter report**

I have joined the Committee in November last year. I have enjoyed getting more involved with organising various events and thinking up ways to make it more fun for our children.

We had a few events over the last six months and I tried to write about all of them in both English and Czech. I found it a bit challenging when there were a few events during the 3 weeks in March and April. I think the next step for me is to learn how to publish them on our website to ease Petr's workload, so that's my challenge for the coming months! Or maybe for Petr!?

I have also tried to take photos of our playgroup children in lessons almost every week. I will continue to do so, but will need a bit of help from other parents (with my camera), as I will be teaching for a while when Kamila Lyons is on her maternity leave with her newborn little girl.

I am very grateful that we have the Club and community in Tauranga. I have met and made many friends through this channel and so has my son. I hope that the committee with Dana as a President will continue to support our thriving community and organise many fun events for the children and adults alike! We look forward to many happy years of growing and learning together!

Aja Hansen